

Brown University

HAFFENREFFER MUSEUM OF ANTHROPOLOGY

Mount Hope Grant

Bristol, Rhode Island 02809

....

Tel. 253-8388

November 7, 1967

Dr. Don E. Crabtree Route 1, Box 39 Kimberly, Idaho 83341

Dear Dr. Crabtree:

It was so nice to hear from you. I wish that somehow your work and conversations with such guests as Francois Bordes could be transcribed for posterity. I certainly am looking forward to your joint paper on Corbiac.

We show a series of films here to students and interested persons—and it strikes me that your suggestion about Dr. Tindale's film is very pertinent to our plans for next year. Would you be able to give me any lead as to where I could contact him or his film producers?

We had a perfectly wonderful season of digging on the Kobuk --and the oldest material which we found (in geological stratigraphy below Band 8) is very intriguing indeed. I know you would appreciate the blade and core implements we unearthed. I hope that Dr. Anderson will be able to get an article on them out in the Scientific American sometime this year...so be looking for it:

I have sent your check and the request for Ancient Men of the Arctic to the Brown University Bookstore and hope they are prompt. If not, let me know.

My very best wishes to you and your wife for a good winter.

Sincerely, Bets

Mrs. J. L. Giddings

RWG: mwd